Custer County Library Board
Minutes
September 9, 2015






    
Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, September 9th in the Library Conference Room.  Members in attendance when the meeting was called to order were Mickey Schlecht and Bill Schreier with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  Marlene Tucker arrived during the Librarian Report.
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  
MINUTES

· July 8th Board Minutes – Bill moved to accept the July 8th Board Minutes, as well as the recording of the votes Bill Schreier and Mickey Schlecht regarding the Black Hills Library Consortium at the July 29th Special Meeting and the e-mail votes by Diane Bishop and Marlene Tucker; Mickey seconded the motion; the motion carried.
TREASURER REPORT:  Mickey moved to acknowledge the Treasurer’s Report as presented; Bill seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The balance as of August 31, 2015 was 15,686.08, of which $108.86 is reserved for Hermosa and $701.02 is otherwise restricted.   
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET:  Balance-$59,716.62, 
63% expended   

LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report for September discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for August.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.
· Hermosa Book Sale
· Black Hills Library Consortium
· William Kent Krueger Author Tour
· Summer Reading Program Summary
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· SDLA Conference in Rapid City
Doris Ann has registered Diane, Marlene, Mickey, and Bill for the Pre-Conference and Opening Keynote Presentation on September 23rd.  She will take confirmation notices of the registration to the conference.  The board plans to meet at Minerva’s for lunch at 11:30 a.m.  
NEW BUSINESS:   
· Hermosa Open House
An Open House celebrating the 10 Year Anniversary of the Hermosa Library will be held on September 14th, 16th, and 18th during regular open hours.  Cupcakes will be served and door prizes will be awarded.  Diane will be providing cupcakes and has contributed to the door prizes.  She will be visiting the library each day of the Open House.  Doris Ann and Mickey plan to attend on Friday.  Marlene will decide which day to attend after consulting her schedule.  
· Future Facility Needs
The board discussed various challenges and opportunities that may be on the horizon with the facilities of the Custer and Hermosa Libraries.  The board would like to develop a prioritized list of facility needs at the October meeting, realizing that priorities may change based on external challenges/opportunities.
· Review of “Diverse Community of Life-Long Learners” section of Policy
The board discussed a couple of minor changes to the existing policy.  Doris Ann suggested adding “a letter from an employer” and “a letter from a verified Custer County resident” to the list of proof of residency documents in the second bullet point under “Valid Library Card” on page 13.  The board discussed rephrasing the first sentence on page 14 of the policy to read “A library user who participates in misconduct or disruptive behavior will be notified verbally and in writing that his or her library privileges have been limited.”  Doris Ann will make the suggested changes and present the revision at the October Board Meeting.

· Review of “Diverse Community of Life-Long Learners” section of Policy
The board discussed names of possible replacements for Diane Bishop.  They would prefer to have a male, someone from the Eastern side of the County, or ideally, a male from the Eastern side of the county.  Names mentioned included Bob King (Hermosa), Bob Parsons, Tom Martin, Hank or Matt Fridell, Deb Patterson (Fairburn), Lenore Snyder (CSP), and Kibben Rittberger.
· Performance Evaluation – Tabled until October meeting.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· September 14th, 16th, 18th – Hermosa 10 Year Anniversary Open House
· September 15th – BHLC Meeting in Rapid City
· September 16th – Volunteer Coffee & Dessert at the library
· September 23-25th – Library Closed for SDLA Conference/Staff Development
· September 24th – 27th – SD Festival of Books
· September 28th – Boy Scouts Meeting/Training
· October 2nd – Story-Time Begins
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 3 :00 p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   October 21st @ 1 p.m. (Please note the date change.)
Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
